
Village of Saukville  
Fall-Winter Newsletter 2016 -17 

A LETTER FROM THE VILLAGE PRESIDENT: 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

Summer was a whirlwind of family fun activities in Saukville and I 
want to personally thank each and every person who helped to 
make all of them possible.  We enjoyed the six ñLive at the Trian-
gleò free music nights; having a Farmersô Market on Sundays 
(which continues through October); a great July 4th celebration; and 
a very successful National Night Out.  For a community of only 
4,465, we sure know how to have summer fun.  
 

Now the days are getting shorter é evenings are cooler é the kids 
are back in school é and we are welcoming the season of fall.  
Soon the leaves will be changing into a beautiful array of color and 
we will be wearing jackets more often. 
 

Changes are happening in Saukville as well.  U-Haul is gradually 
moving into the old Piggly Wiggly building and is open for your busi-
ness.  They are offering vehicle rentals in Saukville and will also be 
offering indoor storage space for rent.  U-Haul will be making signif-
icant improvements to the façade of the building as well as to the 
plantings and parking lot.  We welcome U-Haul to Saukville and 
wish them good luck! 
 

River Valley Center is now home to Lakeshore ATA Martial Arts as 
well as Nine Ladies Dancing Dance Studio.  In addition, Mid-City 
Mart is now a Mobil station.  Conservancy Court is home to Seam-
less Progression Academy Martial Arts and Medical Hearing Asso-
ciates. 
 

The Villageôs Plan Commission has given approval for the construc-
tion of the revised condominium development off of Briarknoll 
Court.  It is important to have a diverse offering of residential oppor-
tunities to foster continued balanced growth. 
 

On the other end of the Village, Engineered Exhaust is completing 
work on their 62,500 sq. ft. building in our Business Park.  They will 
be bringing about 30 jobs to Saukville.  They plan to build exhaust 
system prototypes at this facility.  The building is designed with a 
blowout wall which will offer them the opportunity for future expan-
sion estimated to be an additional 50,000 sq. ft. of space.  This fine 
company comes to us from New Berlin where they were leasing 
space.  It appears they consider Saukville a place to call home as 
they own the new facility! 
 

Across the street from Engineered Exhaust, Calibre, Inc., is starting 
construction of a second building in their corporate campus.  This 
new 94,270 sq. ft. building will be used for administrative services 
and warehousing.  It is anticipated that 80-100 full-time employees 
will be added in this location. 
 

West of Calibre is the Villageôs newest Well #6 under construction 
this year and next.  This well will offer us additional high quality 
water as we continue to grow. 
 

 

Moving South along Dekora Woods Boulevard, Aisle Logic has 
added an additional building to their campus on the West side of 
the street.  This 24,000 sq. ft. building is being used for proposed 
tenants and as a warehouse due to company growth. 
 

The expansion of corporations in any community creates a positive 
forecast.  It is my hope that we can also foster the growth of resi-
dential development so the folks taking all of the above new jobs 
can also live and play here in Saukville. 
 

As far as local government activities are concerned, the Village 
Board is putting the finishing touches on Saukvilleôs Five-Year Fi-
nancial Management Plan (working with our accounting firm).  This 
document will provide direction in spending for the future and pro-
vide us with a roadmap to help direct decision making.  We are 
excited to be offering this type of forward focused budgeting to our 
constituents. 
 

Along those same lines, the Village Board will be making its annual 
tour of the Village and its infrastructure in September.  Information 
learned in this tour will help us with the development of a fiscally 
responsible 2017 budget for the Village keeping in mind the best 
interests of all residents and businesses. 
 

In a matter of months, the Village will be rolling out our new web-
site.  It will have the same address as the current one but will be 
easier to use and have a great deal more information at your finger-
tips.  We have been creating this website for a while and are look-
ing forward to its successful launch later this year. 
 

I have always felt that living and working in Saukville is a privilege.  
We are blessed to have a safe environment in which to grow our 
families and enjoy our neighbors.  We have a hard-working Village 
staff and management team that are accessible to each of us when 
we have questions or concerns.  Our Police force is second to none 
in keeping our community free of serious crime and we are grateful 
for each and every one of them.  Our Water and Wastewater staff 
makes sure our water is provided at the safest level possible and 
that our wastewater enters the river cleaner than river water.  Our 
Public Works Department tirelessly maintains our streets, trees, 
grass, snow, etc.  Our Fire Department and Emergency Manage-
ment staff help us when we have serious or traumatic issues.  Our 
fabulous Oscar Grady Library has a great deal of information avail-
able to all of us without cost.  All of these services are provided 
locally and are a result of your tax dollars at work.  Thank you for 
that!! 
 

Please remember, you too can run for public office in Saukville and 
help move our fine community forward.  Papers can be taken out 
on or after December 1st for the offices of Village Trustee (3) and 
Village President.  These are all two-year terms and more than 
interesting! 
 

In service, 

               Barb  



WEEKLY E-NEWSLETTER   
Keep up to date on Village news and events.  
Sign up for the weekly e-Newsletter ñSaukville 
Saysò and receive our news via email every week 
containing timely and pertinent information for the upcoming 
week.  Sign up on the home-page of the Village website at 
www.village.saukville.wi.us. 
 

The Villageôs full, seasonal newsletter is published twice a 
year, Spring/Summer & Fall/Winter issues.  It is available online 
on the Village Website or you can pick up a copy at Village Hall 
or Oscar Grady Library during regular business hours. 
 

CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING 
The annual Village of Saukville Christmas Tree Light-
ing  is Sunday, December 4th at 6:00 p.m. at Veter-
ans Park.  Join the Saukville Elementary School 
Choir in singing Christmas Carols and enjoy the tree 
lighting.  Santa will make an appearance to wrap-up 
the evening and offer a treat to all the children! 
 

DOG AND CAT LICENSE RENEWALS 
All Village of Saukville residents owning a cat or dog that is older 
than six months are required by Village Ordinance to purchase a 
pet license.  2017 licenses can be purchased at Village Hall be-
ginning December 15, 2016.  A late penalty will be imposed for 
pet license processing after March 31, 2017. 
 

Dog License fees:   
$8.00   spayed/neutered 
$10.00  not spayed/neutered 
$5.00    late penalty after March 31st. 
 

Cat License fees: 
$5.00  spayed/neutered 
$7.00  not spayed/neutered 
$3.00  late penalty after March 31st. 

For more details, contact Village Hall at 262-284-9423  
or visit the Village website at www.village.saukville.wi.us        Village Events & Updates  

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM YOUR  
VILLAGE BOARD & STAFF! 

 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS 

Village Hall:  Monday - Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  

 

  HOLIDAY HOURS 
  ALL FACILITIES CLOSED:  
 November 24 & 25, 2016  
  December 23 & 26, 2016  

 December 30, 2016 - at Noon 
 January 2, 2017  

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
 

Sundays thru Oct. 30 -  
    FARMERS MARKET  
    9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. - Veterans Park  
Oct. 8éé.FIRE DEPT. OPEN HOUSE   
     11:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
     (Fire Prevention Week is Oct. 9 - 15) 
Oct. 28é..HALLOWEEN PARTY @ OSCAR GRADY LIBRARY 
      6:00 p.m. - Wear your costumes! 
Oct. 29é...SAUKVILLE SCARE 5K RUN/WALK 
      Grady Park -  Start -9:00 a.m. & Finish Line  
       Families Welcome - Costumes Encouraged! 
       Contact Chamber of Commerce @ 262-268-1970 
Oct. 30é...TRICK OR TREAT -  4:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
Nov. 11é..VETERANS DAY EVENT 
      Contact American Legion Hall @ 262-284-2787 
Dec. 4ééTREE LIGHTING, CAROLLING, VISIT FROM SANTA 
      6:00 p.m. - Veterans Park 

2016 PRESIDENTIAL ELECTION 

Tuesday, November 8, 2016 
 

Polling Location - YMCA, 465 Northwoods Rd. 
Poll Hours:  7:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Note:  New Residents, Name Changes, and Address 
Changes will require new registration. 

 
To avoid registration lines at the poles, please consider 
registering in advance at Village Hall by Oct. 19th, 5 p.m. 
Proof of residence is required when registering to vote. 
 

IN-PERSON ABSENTEE VOTING 
Begins Monday, Oct. 10th   

Ends Friday, Nov. 4th @ 5 p.m. 
Village Hall - M-F; 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

 
PHOTO ID REQUIRED 

Please be prepared with your Photo ID for the 2016 
Presidential Election.  Election Inspectors will be re-
quired to ask for Voter Photo ID, along with a voter's 
signature in order to receive a ballot. 
 

A list of acceptable proof of residence and photo ID 
documents are listed on the Government Accountabil-
ity Board's website at http://www.gab.wi.gov/elections-
voting/photo-id . 
 

     Remember... 
 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001G7qQW9bq3gQboy5aVLm6B5l2BXFXmJXuiKaZYQj9Sf9bPOjGKdG4HnJuF8FixLCFzpBcYd-kFI8nTrniySK6PB25RhatzJd0oaliqlIkXKuHNgEgBixo8IGcc58Tt43MyN6WB_xm5bZNu3QboNrxHhJee3O8Qqyw471n18vmBC2HbdsRQE1XOIvMuTEMBVsThkdGP6BGvh4=&c=bI1py43NotusI2jliWrD2
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001G7qQW9bq3gQboy5aVLm6B5l2BXFXmJXuiKaZYQj9Sf9bPOjGKdG4HnJuF8FixLCFzpBcYd-kFI8nTrniySK6PB25RhatzJd0oaliqlIkXKuHNgEgBixo8IGcc58Tt43MyN6WB_xm5bZNu3QboNrxHhJee3O8Qqyw471n18vmBC2HbdsRQE1XOIvMuTEMBVsThkdGP6BGvh4=&c=bI1py43NotusI2jliWrD2


Village Tax Info. 
ATTENTION TAXPAYERS 
 

The full amount, or the first installment, of your property tax bill 
is due and payable to the Village of Saukville Treasurer by Janu-
ary 31, 2017 to avoid any penalties. 
 

Second installment payments are due and payable to the Ozau-
kee County Treasurer by July 31, 2017.   
 
In order to deduct your property tax payment off of your 2016 
income taxes, it must be paid by December 31, 2016.  Personal 
property taxes and special assessments included on a property 
tax bill are due to the Village Treasurer by January 31, 2017 and 
may not be paid in installments. 
 

WHERE AND WHEN YOU CAN PAY YOUR TAXES 
 

VILLAGE HALL 
Monday - Friday 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.    
Village Hall will  be CLOSED FOR THE HOLIDAYS: 
    All Day - December 23 & 26, 2016; January 2, 2017 
    Closed at Noon -  December 30, 2016 
 
 

 

U.S. MAIL 
Payments postmarked on or before the due date (or by December 
31, 2016 if you are claiming on your 2016 income taxes) will be con-
sidered paid as of that day.  Please enclose a stamped, self-
addressed envelope with your payment if you would like a receipt. 
 

PORT WASHINGTON STATE BANK (Saukville Branch) 
   (Open December 31st until Noon) 
 

BMO HARRIS BANK (Saukville Branch) 
   (Open December 31st until Noon)  
 

Must pay inside - not at drive-through tellers.  Bring your tax bill to 
process payment.  Refunds can be processed immediately.   
 

AUTOMATIC CHECKING OR CREDIT CARD 
ACH and credit card payments are accepted through the Official 
Payments link on our website.  There is a convenience fee of $2.75 
(transactions less than $10,000) or $15.00 (transactions $10,000 or 
greater) for using an ACH direct pay checking account.  Credit card 
payment charge is 2.75% of the total tax payment.  If you are inter-
ested in these payment options, please go to our website at 
www.village.saukville.wi.us and click on ñTax Informationò.  Go to 
ñPay Your Village of Saukville Taxes Onlineò.  Please have your tax 
bill ready with bill number or parcel number. 

 

 

2016 COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT  
 

New Businesses or Expansions in the Business Park: 

The Dekora Woods Business Park continues to see healthy growth 

of the existing businesses.  The Community Development Authority 

has approved new buildings or expansions for: 

 - Engineered Exhaust - New Business - 62,500 s/f bldg. 

 - Aisle Logic - new 24,376 s/f bldg. 

 - Calibre - new 94,270 s/f bldg. 

 - Rebel Converting - 10,000 s/f addition 
 

Other New Businesses: 

U-Haul - 835 E. Green Bay Ave. 

Nine Ladies Dancing - 142 S. Foster St. 

S.P. Academy of Martial Arts  - 620 E. Green Bay Ave., Ste. 107 
 

Village of Saukville Business Development Loan Program: 

The Village continues to partner with Port Washington State Bank to 

offer a loan program for business development and revitalization. 

Loan proceeds can be utilized to fund a wide variety of commercial 

projects ranging from tenant build-outs to renovations, expansions, 

or real estate purchases for the business.  The Loan Program pro-

vides low interest loans to area businesses for expansion, interior 

updates, safety equipment, and real estate purchases.   

 

 

 

 

Resources Available at Village Hall or Online: 

2016 Business & Industrial Park Directory 

Saukville Economic Profile 

Business Development Loan Program Application 

Business Park District Zoning Requirements 
 

For more information and/or applications, please contact the  

Economic Development/Planning Dept. at Village Hall. 

 

ANNUAL BUSINESS FORUM 
The Village Economic Development & Planning Department, in part-

nership with Ozaukee Economic Development, will hold itôs 5th Annu-

al Business Forum on Tuesday,  October 11, 2016 at Rebel Con-

verting, 700 N. Progress Dr.  
 

This forum is primarily offered to the Business/Industrial Park busi-

nesses and is  designed to provide those in attendance  with up-

dates on economic development activities in the Village, Workforce 

Programs for employers, and Loan Programs available through the 

Village, Ozaukee County, and Wisconsin Economic Development 

Corp.  The business forum continues to be an excellent opportunity 

for area businesses to connect.   

Economic Development  Economic Development/Planning Dept.  262-284-9423     
       comdev@village.saukville.wi.us  

mailto:comdev@village.saukville.wi.us


HOLIDAY CLOSINGS: 
Thanksgiving:  November 24 & 25, 2016 
Christmas:   December 23/24/26, 2016 
New Years:   December 30 & 31, 2016 & January 2, 2017 
 

DIGITAL MEDIA LAB DEMONSTRATION 
Tuesday, October 18th, 2:00-3:30 p.m. or  
Thursday, November 10th, 2:00-3:30 p.m. 
Learn how to convert VHS, 35mm camera negatives, photographs, 
slides, and Super 8 movies in to HD-quality digital files, just in time 
for gift giving and family holiday events, by attending one of our Digi-
tal Media Conversion Lab Demonstrations.  Registration is required. 
Stop by the circulation desk or call 262-284-6022.  The Lab is always 
available by appointment for your media conversion needs. 
 

WHISTLE-STOP POEMS, BY HARRINGTON WILLIAMS 
Called ñThe Poet of Saukvilleò, Harrington Williams lived a short but 
full life, from being a sailor in Southeast Asia, a sports writer for The 
Ozaukee Press, to a writer of poems that show the local color of by-
gone times in a very sensible and animated way.  
The Oscar Grady Library has published, in-house, a second edition 
of Whistle-Stop Poems, to preserve and promote his work for new 
generations.  Book price $10 - available now at the O.G. Library.  All 
proceeds benefit the Oscar Grady Public Library programs. 
 

CHILDRENõS PROGRAMS: 
 

MORNING STORY-TIME ð  
Tuesdays starting Sept. 27th - 10:30 a.m.  
Children and their caregivers are invited to come and enjoy a weekly 
story-time filled with rhymes, songs, dancing and, of course, stories 
especially designed for children ages 2-4 years old.   
 

EVENING STORY-TIME 
Wednesdays starting Sept. 28th - 6:30 p.m.  
Families are invited to join us for stories and songs 
before heading to bed!  Children can come dressed in 
their pajamas and bring their favorite stuffed animal or blankie.   
 

Story-times are free to attend, though registration is required.  Regis-
tration for both sessions starts September 12th and can be done in 
person or over the phone during library hours.  
 

LIBRARY LEGO LAB 
2nd Wednesday of the month, October through August 
- 3:30 - 4:30 p.m. 
Does your child love to build with Legos?  The Library Lego Lab is a 
place to join other Lego fans and see what he/she can dream up!  
Weôll provide all the Legos; kids bring their imagination.  Lego Lab is 
open to children ages seven and older.  Registration is not required. 
 

ANNUAL H ALLOWEEN  PARTY 
Friday, October 28th - Doors Open at 6:00 p.m. 
Program starts at 6:15 p.m. 
Put on your favorite costume and join us for some  
ñspooktacularò Halloween fun!  Magician and Illusionist 
Glen Gerard will perform family-oriented comedy and magic with 
festive Halloween theme tricks.   Treats will be provided afterwards.   
 

1,000 BOOKS BEFORE KINDERGARTEN 
This free and ongoing early literacy program encourages families 
and caregivers to read 1,000 books aloud with their young children 
before they enter Kindergarten.  Any child from birth until he/she 
starts kindergarten is eligible to register.  Reading together helps 
your child develop important pre-reading skills that provide a solid 
reading foundation ï a key to scholastic and learning success.  Stop 
by the Childrenôs Dept. today to sign your child up!  
 

SANTA CLAUS IS COMING...TO THE LIBRARY 
Wednesday, December 7th at 6:30 p.m. 
Get into the holiday spirit and join us in singing some 
Christmas carols and completing a craft project!  Though 
he is very busy this time of year, Santa will be dropping in 
to visit on his way back to the North Pole, so donôt forget 
your wish list and camera!  
 

ADULT/TEEN PROGRAMS: 
 

Adult Book Discussion 
Join us one Monday each month for a discussion on selected fiction 
and non-fiction titles!  Our book club always welcomes new members 
and books are available each month for checkout.   If you canôt make 
it to the library on Monday evenings, we also have an online book 
club designed to keep you up to date on past and future book choic-
es and dates for our adult book discussions.  Sign up at 
the circulation desk to receive an email invite to this 
group.  
 

Adult Coloring and Coffee Club 
The Adult Coloring & Coffee Club meets on the 2nd and 4th Wednes-
day every month at 10:30 a.m.  One of the newest trends for adults is 
coloring.  Coloring generates wellness, quietness, and also stimu-
lates brain areas related to motor skill, the senses, and creativity.  
Studies show coloring can have a calming effect on the adult mind 
and help promote overall wellness.  We will supply the pencils, color-
ing sheets, and coffee!  Register at the circulation desk. 
 

Recipe Club 
Are you looking for ideas on what to prepare for meals?  
Join us the first Tuesday of each month from 6:00-7:00 
p.m. as we test out fun new recipes.  The libraryôs reci-
pe club is looking for members.  It is a great way to share and learn 
from others while trying out new foods.  Bring a sample of something 
that goes with the specific theme of the month and a copy of the reci-
pe to share with the group.  Registration is requested. 
 

Teen Card Club 
The Card Club meets every Saturday, 11:00 a.m.-1:45 
p.m., for informal card play, movies, and socialization.    
Show off your gaming skills, teach, or learn from others.  
Play take place in the community room. 
 

Remember NOVEMBER is Food for Fines month.  Contact the 
Library for details. 
 

Check out the library website, or stop for more information 
on all the new and upcoming seasonal events! 

Oscar Grady Library  
             Oscargradylibrary.org 

151 South Main Street   262-284-6022  
Mon-Thur: 10:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m.,  

Fri: 10:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m., Sat: 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 



Dept. of Public Works     DPW    

Emergency Management - Winter Preparedness  

649 South Main Street 
262-284-0545 

CURBSIDE CHIPPING - EVERY MONDAY THROUGH OCT. 31ST   
¶ 3 inch diameter maximum branches. 
¶ Chipping on Mondays only.  The crew will make only 

one pass per side of the street per chipping event.   
¶ Limit of 20 minutes per address (duplexes considered 

a single address) after which a $50 fee will be charged 
to the property owner for each additional 20 minutes at the own-
erôs request.     

¶ Owner Tree Removal - disposal of all debris, including branches, 
is the responsibility of the owner. 

 

COMPOST DISPOSAL/APPLIANCE DROP-OFF SITE  
OPEN SATURDAYS - 9 A.M. TO 3 P.M. THROUGH NOV. 19TH 
¶ Compost includes garden waste, leaves, lawn rakings and small 

tree or bush stumps.   
¶ White Goods only - accepted at Appliance Drop-off Site.  No Elec-

tronics or hazardous items. 
¶ VILLAGE RESIDENTS ONLY.   
¶ NO BRANCHES/BRUSH drop-off at the compost site. 
 

LEAF COLLECTION  
¶ Curbside leaf collection runs October 3rd through December 2nd 

weather permitting.   No guaranteed or scheduled pick-up. 
¶ Leaf piles must be curbside with no brush or plant materials.   
¶ Keep vehicles off and away from leaf piles. 

¶ Keep piles at a manageable height for the vacuum truck to collect 
easily. 

 

SNOWPLOW SAFETY 
Treat the snowplow crews with courtesy and caution!  
Keeping clear of their operations allows them to do their job 
quickly, efficiently, and safely 
¶ Obey the winter parking restrictions. 

¶ Do not park on the street if you see a plow approaching. 
¶ Donôt pull out in front of a plow at the last second. 
¶ Keep at least 300 feet of distance from the rear of a plow as it may 

stop or back up without warning.   
 

SNOW AND ICE REMOVAL 
Refer to flyer (pg. 8) for complete snow removal information. 
 

CHRISTMAS TREE CHIPPING 
Christmas trees will be chipped curbside by the DPW on 
Mondays, January 9th  & 16th.  The following rules apply:   
¶ Remove all decorations, wire, tinsel, hardware, lights, 

and stands from tree - no cloth, paper, or plastic cover 
bags.   

¶ Place trees curbside no sooner than 24 hours prior to the day of chip-
ping and no later than 6:30 a.m. that day.   

¶ In the event of a snowfall, please clear the tree of snow 
¶ Disposal of trees prior to or after the scheduled dates will be the 
homeownerôs responsibility.  Do not put trees out for regular trash 
pick-up.  They will not be picked-up. 

 

MAILBOX WINTER READINESS 
Village plow crews do their best to avoid damaging mail-
boxes, but it still happens on occasion.  It is not the Vil-
lageôs policy to repair damaged mailboxes.  In most cas-
es, a strong post and secure mailbox will withstand the 
impact of snow coming off of the snowplow.  Experience 
has shown that most mailbox damage occurs when the 
mailbox projects too far into the street or the posts are rotten or 
weak.  Keeping the furthest projection of the mailbox at least two (2) 
inches behind the back of the concrete curb is recommended.  
Wood and metal pipe are the only allowable post materials.  Brick or 
concrete posts are not allowed, for motorists safety reasons. 

Are you prepared for the cold and snow?  Now is the time to review your winter preparedness - before the snow fliesé 
¶ Check the contents of your emergency kits, for home and vehicles; replace items that were used or  are outdated;  
¶ Check vehicles to ensure they are ready for the abuse winter weather will bring.   
¶ Have your furnace inspected.  When was the last time you had the fireplace chimney checked and cleaned?   
¶ Do you have a carbon monoxide detector?  When did you last replace the batteries in it or in your smoke detectors?   
 

Review your family emergency plan.  Is it up to date; are the contact numbers current; do you have them programmed in all your phones? 
When was the last time you sat down and reviewed your plan with family members? 
 

Plan your travels and check the latest weather reports to avoid storms.  Keep your gas tank near full to avoid ice in the tank and fuel lines.  
Carry a winter storm survival kit in your vehicle that includes: 
* Blankets or sleeping bags 
* Flashlight with extra batteries 
* First-Aid Kit 
* Shovel, tools, booster cables, and windshield scraper 
* High-calorie non-perishable food & something to drink 
* Sand or cat litter to use for traction 
 

Additional winter safety tips can also be found at: www.weather.gov & http://readywisconsin.wi.gov/winter/winter_weather_facts.asp 

For info on receiving weather alerts on your cell phone go to:http://readywisconsin.wi.gov/cell/Cell%20Phone%20Q%20and%20A.pdf  

http://www.weather.gov/
http://readywisconsin.wi.gov/winter/winter_weather_facts.asp
http://readywisconsin.wi.gov/cell/Cell%20Phone%20Q%20and%20A.pdf


AS THE SNOW FALLSé 
 
The Village of Saukville Public Works Department reminds all 
Village property owners that resident cooperation is essential to the 
success of winter snow removal operations. 

 

 

Residents can help in the following areas: 

¶ Do not shovel or blow snow into the street.  This creates a hazardous condition for motorists and may 

require return trips by the snowplow to clear the street.  In addition, State Statutes and Village Ordinances 

prohibit this action and doing so may result in a fine. 

¶ Shovel snow to the right-hand side of your driveway as you face the street.  This helps to reduce the 

amount of snow pushed into your driveway by snowplows clearing snow from the street. 

¶ Utilize your driveway or clear an area along the side of your driveway to safely place your recycling 

and refuse container.  Maintaining proper clearances, as shown below, will make it safer and easier for col-

lection personnel and automated equipment to efficiently empty your containers. 

¶ Trash/Recycling Cart Placement:  Cart must be placed with lid opening facing the street and at the  

  back of curb line or street shoulder, with a minimum of 3 feet between cart(s) or other obstructions.   

   Do not place carts beyond the curb line into the street area. 

¶ Move parked vehicles off of the streets prior to snowfall events.  Parked cars are a hindrance to snow 

removal operations, requiring more time and costly return trips to effectively clear the streets.  Residents are 

asked to move their vehicles off the street whenever snow accumulations are forecasted. 

¶ Remove sidewalk snow to the front yard instead of the area between the sidewalk and the curb.  This 

provides more snow storage capacity between the sidewalk and the curb for snow removed from the street. 

¶ Keep your mailbox drive-up area accessible for U.S. Mail vehicles.  Please be sure to clear snow from 

the curb area around your mailbox after a snowfall so that mail vehicles can access your mailbox.  

¶ Shovel snow from around your fire hydrant.  Please clear snow away from fire hydrants located near 

your property.  This effort helps the Fire Department and the Water Utility to manage the water supply sys-

tem and to quickly respond to emergencies. 

  

Thank you for your assistance in the success of our winter snow removal operations. 

 
Cart lid opening faces street  

3 Feet  3 Feet  3 Feet  



Dept. of Water & Wastewater      
1600 Cottontail Lane 

262-284-3185 

FIRE HYDRANT FLUSHING 
The Saukville Water Department will be flushing hy-
drants throughout the Village between 8:00 a.m. and 
2:30 p.m. October 17th - October 20th & October 24th - 
October 27th.  There may be some discoloration in your water dur-
ing this process.  This is iron and is not harmful.  We recommend 
that you do not do laundry if your water is discolored.  If you forget 
and your clothes have a reddish appearance, DO NOT DRY THE 
CLOTHES; rather rewash in cold water to remove the discoloration.  
Running the tap for a short period of time will clear the lines after 
the flushing is complete. 
 

WATER BILLS AND WATER LEAKS IN HOMES 
Your water bills are determined by Saukville Water Utili-
ty staff reading your water meter.  When your water bill 
becomes higher than normal, there is usually a leak in 
your home.  95% of all leaks are toilets and most times 
you cannot hear the leak.  The toilet most likely to leak is the one 
rarely used.  We recommend that you check your toilets every 6 
months to make sure they are not leaking.  Place a drop of natural 
food coloring in the tank - do not flush.  Check it in 20 - 30 minutes.  
If color appears in the bowl, it is leaking water.  You can also pick 
up a complimentary test kit at Village Hall.  This is also a good time 
to operate all of your valves in your home and to start reading your 
meter weekly to make sure you have no leaks and that you are only 
billed for the water you use. 
 

ITõS A TOILET, NOT A TRASHCANñWHAT NOT TO FLUSH 
There are only two things that can be safely flushed down the toilet 
-  human waste and toilet paper.  Any other item has the potential to 
clog up the system, regardless of how easily it appears to flush. 
Unfortunately, many of the items that often end up in the toilet can 
cause significant clogging problems, not only in your homeôs plumb-
ing but also for the Villageôs sewer system and  Wastewater Treat-
ment Plant (WWTP) processes. Common items that are often 
flushed that SHOULD NOT BE are: 
¶ Wet Wipes (baby wipes, disinfecting wipes, flushable wipes) 
¶ Facial  Tissue 
¶ Feminine Hygiene Products 
¶ Cotton Swabs 
¶ Dental Floss 
¶ Grease 

Often these items do not even make it past the lateral connection 
from your home to the sewer system, building up and clogging the 
line.  If these products make it to the street, they can still plug up 
and damage the pipes and pumps that convey sewage to the 
WWTP, potentially causing overflows and basement backups that 
can be costly to repair.  If those products make it to the WWTP, 
they can also jam up equipment there.   
 

NOTE:  Pharmaceuticals and prescription drugs also should never 
by flushed down the toilet or thrown in the garbage.  When put 
down the drain, pharmaceuticals can seep back into the drinking 
water supply.  Treatment facilities are not designed to remove these 
contaminants.  Local (Saukville P.D.) and County drop-off sites are 
available to safely dispose of unused/unwanted pharmaceuticals.  
Contact your local authorities for information and guidelines. 

 

ADOPT A FIRE HYDRANT 
Fire hydrants are often overlooked as requiring clearing of snow 
and ice.  Hydrants protect YOUR property.  Keeping them accessi-
ble will result in saving precious time crucial to firefighters respond-
ing to an incident .  After extreme amounts of snow, the Utility crews 
will clear the hydrants as time allows, but you can also help by 
clearing a hydrant near your home when you clear your driveway 
and sidewalk after a storm.  
 

COLD WEATHER TIPS - PROTECT YOUR PLUMBING! 
All it takes to freeze your  pipes is a cold snap that drops the out-
side temperature below 20 degrees.  When water freezes inside a 
pipe, it creates a blockage that causes pressure to rise.  The pres-
sure builds up and the pipe blows.  Play it safe and follow some 
simple tips for keeping water pipes in your home warm and cozy: 
 

¶ Wrap pipes with foam or fiberglass insulation. 
¶ Seal openings in exterior walls where cold air can 

get to unprotected pipes. 
¶ Disconnect garden hoses and place insulated 

covers over outdoor faucets.  Better yet, install inside shut-off  
valves for outdoor faucets and drain water from pipes. 

¶ Leave cabinet doors open to let warmer room air get to the 
pipes under kitchen and bath sinks. 

 

UTILITY BILLING PAYMENT OPTION 
The Village offers a credit card payment option for payment of utility 
bills.  You can pay in person at Village Hall to utilize this service or 
use a secure link through the Village website (there is a charge for 
credit card service).  Also available is automatic withdrawal from 
your checking or savings account.  Your quarterly payment can be 
deducted automatically from your selected account on the 25th of 
the billing month.  Go to www.village.saukville.wi.us to download 
the form to sign up for automatic payment.  Avoid the hassle of 
writing checks and worrying about late fees by signing up for auto 
pay today! 
 

SUMP PUMPS 
Remember to check your sump pump and make sure it is hooked 
up correctly to the discharge lateral and not to the sanitary sewer 
system.  Per Village Ordinance, it is illegal to hook-up or discharge 
storm or clear water into the Villageôs sanitary sewer lines.  Since all 
discharges to the sanitary sewer end up at the treatment plant, this 
creates additional problems to properly process the wastewater for 
eventual discharge to the river.   
 

Cross CONNECTION Inspections Continue 
The Village's Cross Connection Inspection Pro-
gram, managed by Hydro Corp Inc.,  will continue for 
2016-2017.  A cross connection is a direct or potential 
connection between any part of the public water supply 
system and a source of contamination or pollution, i.e.: garden 
hose, dish washer, toilets, pools, lawn sprinklers.  This action is 
necessary in order to reduce overall costs for compliance with DNR 
Regulation NR810.15.  Hydro Corp will be contacting homeowners 
and businesses to arrange an inspection.  There is no cost for this 
inspection.  Each inspection takes less than 20 minutes on average 
for a home inspection and  45 minutes for a business. 

http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001wVf3T5SaJftMClkM7Vo3Uds53N6QJWF7a70aDH_e6HjBa6qNCiO0UCv8VbxOFyMtVcuBJ28kCc9I5yG_T9qtxgKWfS7EHRBOOH05GVD1pogG0k0Va4xJ1A==


WINTER PARKING RESTRICTIONS - ORD. #192.7D 
No person shall park any vehicle for more than 30 minutes on 
any street in the Village of Saukville between the hours of 2:00 
and 7:00 a.m. from December 1st through April 1st. 
 

WCAN 
The Saukville Police Dept. has joined the Wisconsin Crime Alert 
Network (WCAN).  WCAN quickly alerts the community about a 
crime or criminal that may affect them in the form of email, fax, or 
text message.  Visit www.wisconsincrimealert.gov for more info. 
 

TIP 411" - COMPLETELY ANONYMOUS POLICE TIPS 
The Saukville Police Dept. offers the ñSKPD Tipsó app for Android 
and iPhone devices that enables the public to send anonymous 
tips to the police and lets the police respond back, creating a two-
way anonymous ñchatò.  This technology is available to our citizens 
free of charge.  The "SKPD Tips" app can be downloaded online 
at the Google Play Store , iTunes App Store  or by visiting the Vil-
lage website at http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/Police/ 
 

Citizens can also send an anonymous tip to Saukville Police Dept. 
by texting the word SKPD and their tip to 847411.  Anonymous 
web tips can be submitted from the Village website at 
http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/Police/  by clicking on the 
"Tip 411" heading.  All information is 100% anonymous.   
 

LOST AND FOUND 
The Saukville Police Dept. does have a Lost and Found area.  
Things ñfoundò include such items as keys, wallets, bicycles, hel-
mets, etc.  Please call or stop in at the Police Dept. to identify and 
claim your lost item. 
 

DNR HUNTER SAFETY PROGRAM 

The Saukville Police Dept. will offer spring DNR Hunter Safety 
Classes beginning in March 2017.  Contact the Police Dept. for 
information regarding dates and program registration. 

 

LICENSE PLATE/VEHICLE REGISTRATION 
Saukville Police Department services include: 
¶ Issues license plates for passenger cars, trucks and motorcy-

cles at the Police Department south of the Village Hall.   
¶ Renews vehicle registrations.  There is an additional cost for 

this service, but registration will be done on the spot.  This ser-
vice is offered Monday - Friday from 8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.  

¶ Information Required:  Signed title, release of lien paperwork (if 
applicable) and identification.   

¶ Salvage Vehicle Inspections - done by appointment only. 
¶ If you would like more information, please call the Police De-

partment, 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Monday - Friday. 
 

BATTERY/CELL PHONE RECYCLING 
The Police Dept. accepts rechargeable batteries and used cell 
phones for recycling.  We accept batteries from cell phones, cam-
eras, power tools, computers, and toys to include the following 
rechargeable battery types:  Nickel Cadmium, Nickel Metal Hy-
dride, Lithium Ion, and small sealed lead batteries. Call the 
Saukville P.D. for more information. 
 

MEDICINE/PRESCRIPTION DROP-OFF 
The Saukville P.D. has a Prescription Med-Return Collection Unit 
located at the P.D. building, 649 E. Green Bay Ave.  Residents can 
drop unwanted or expired prescriptions and patches Monday 
through Friday during regular business hours.  Take your medica-
tions to the counter for drop off. 
 

Accepted:      NOT Accepted: 
Prescription Meds.      OTC Mediations 
Prescription Ointments     Needles (Sharps); Inhalers 
Patches       Thermometers; Aerosol Cans 
            Liquid Medications  
       Meds from businesses/clinics 

The Saukville Fire Department is a proud sponsor of, and participant in, the following Village events: ñNational Night Outò, Pleasant Valley/
SFD Custom Auto Show, Fire Prevention Open House and Fire Prevention Week activities in October, and ñTrick or Treatò safety patrol.  We 
would like to sincerely thank everyone who assists and participates in all of these annual events.  Without local sponsorship and participa-
tion, these events would not be the success that they are! 
 

COME JOIN OUR TEAM & BE A PART OF YOUR COMMUNITY! 
The Saukville Fire Department is currently seeking volunteers.  If you are interested in serving your community as an EMT or Firefighter, 
consider becoming a part of our team.  School and training is provided.  To apply, you must be over the age of 18, have a high school diplo-
ma or GED, be a resident of the Saukville Fire Department protection area or work within Village limits and be able to leave work to answer 
calls.  Application forms are available at Village Hall or on the Village website.  Call the Saukville Fire Dept. at  262-284-5800 with any ques-
tions and leave a message. 
 

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK IS OCT. 9 - 15, 2016.   The Saukville Fire Dept. Open House will be Saturday, Oct. 8th. 
 

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS NOVEMBER 6TH.  REMEMBER TO CHECK THE BATTERIES IN YOUR SMOKE DETECTORS 
AND CO2 ALARMS.  Even if they are hard-wired, there is a battery back-up.   
Note:  Smoke Detectors should be replaced every 10 years. 
 

Also, as you decorate your homes and businesses for the holiday season, remember to practice fire safety in your 
selection and use of decorations.  Enjoy a safe, happy holiday season! 

Saukville Police Department                   

Saukville Fire Department  

649 East Green Bay Avenue 
262-284-0444 

Mð F, 8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

520 West Dekora Street 
262-284-5800 (non-emergency) 

http://www.wisconsincrimealert.gov
ftp://ftp.co.ozaukee.wi.us/Police/CompletelyAnonymousPoliceTips.pdf
http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/Police/


 

VILLAGE CABLE STATION - CHANNEL 25 (TW Cable) -  Up-to-date information on Village meetings, services, and events. 

VILLAGE MEETING SCHEDULE      
      (USUAL DAYS AND TIMES) 
Finance Committee 
    1st and 3rd Tuesday @ 7:00 p.m. 
Village Board 
    1st and 3rd Tuesday @ 8:00 p.m. 
Architectural Review Board  
    1st or 3rd Thursday, as needed 
Board of Review -   Annually in May 
Board of Zoning Appeals - as needed 

Cemetery Commission  
    Annually in April and as needed 
Community Development Authority/
Industrial Review Committee  
    3rd Thursday @ 5:30 p.m. 
Library Board 
    2nd Tuesday @ 6:00 p.m. 
Plan Commission 
    1st Thursday @ 5:30 p.m. 
 

Public Safety Committee 
    2nd Thursday @ 6:00 p.m. 
Public Works Committee 
    4th Tuesday @ 6:00 p.m. 
Utility Committee 
    1st or 3rd Tuesday, as needed 
 
Meeting Agenda Posted at: 
Village Hall, Oscar Grady Library,  
& Saukville Police Dept. 

MISCELLANEOUS  

Special Thank You Toé. 
All the businesses, individuals, and organizations that helped make this yearõs community events a HUGE  success! 
 

July 4th Festivities and Fireworks:    

Kwik Trip, Port Washington State Bank, Charter Steel, Sno-Seekers, Cardinal Logistics, Port Washington/Saukville Rotary Club, Saukville Lions 
Club, Riverview Inn, Saukville American Legion, Beck's Green Bay Ave Mart, Fransee Nursery, Cramer Coil, Saukville Moose Lodge, Saukville 
American Legion Auxiliary, Papa Murphy's, River's Edge Restaurant, Fox Bros. Piggly Wiggly, Standard Machine, Wal-Mart, Saukville Police 

Dept. & Reserves, Saukville DPW, and the 4th of July Committee.  
 

Live at the Triangle:   
Port Washington State Bank, Ozaukee Press, Village Sno-Seekers, Saukville Chamber of Commerce, Port Washing-
ton/Saukville Rotary Club, Lakeland Cartage, Inc., Messina's Restaurant, Saukville Meats, Protanic, Injectec, Sass Accounting, 
Schenck SC, Saukville Lions Club, Advanced Disposal, Pleasant Valley Auto Body, HOLESHOT Customs,  Automotive Solutions, 

Saukville Veterinary Clinic, Port Soccer, American Family Insurance - Mark Vey Agency, Tailwaggers 911, Wing It, and The Village Printer.  
 

National Night Out:   
American Family Insurance-Mark Vey Agency, Eddie's Service, EVS Saukville, Cardinal Transportation, Injectec, J'Sports Bar, Kohler Credit 
Union, Kwik Trip, Light House Florist, Messina's Restaurant, P.D. Peterka & Associates, Fox Bros. Piggly Wiggly, Port Washington State Bank, 
Protanic, Railroad Station, Meijer, Walmart, Target, Smittyôs on the Edge, The Village of Saukville, and the many fantastic volunteers who volun-
teered their time and talents. 
 

Police Reserves:  A special òthank youó to our Saukville Police Reserves.  These unpaid citizen volunteers donate their time 
at our Village events.  We thank our Police Reserves for being there to help keep our Saukville events safe.  

VILLAGEõS  TRASH & RECYCLING SERVICE 
¶ Roll out trash and recycle carts are provided to residential households by Advanced Disposal - 800-387-0949. 
¶ Trash Collection - every Thursday (Friday when a holiday falls M-Th that week) 
¶ Carts must be placed curbside by 7:00 a.m. on pick-up day.  Carts must face the street as indicated by the arrow, be fully 

accessible, and be placed with a minimum of three feet of space between carts and/or obstacles.   
¶ Recycle Collection - alternate Thursdays - collection dates can be found on the Village website, Time Warner Cable Access Channel 

25, at Village Hall, and at Oscar Grady Library.   
¶ All recyclable materials can be placed in the same recycle cart.   
¶ Any trash or recyclable materials placed curbside in any container other than the carts will not be collected.   
¶ Carts are the property of Advanced Disposal and must remain at the residence should you move. 
¶ If you experience damage to your cart, please call Advanced Disposal for repair or replacement. 
¶ The 2017 trash/recycling collection fee will be $181 per residential unit.  This fee will be added to your 2016 Property Taxes 

as a separate line item. 
Large Item Pick-up Service:  You must arrange for special pick-up by Advanced Disposal or take items to the Drop-off Site at 803 North 
River Road, West Bend.  There is a fee for large item disposal.  Call (800-387-0949) for prices and information.   
Electronic devices cannot be disposed of in your household trash cart.  These devices include, but are not limited to:   
¶ Computers, monitors, printers and peripherals; fax machines and photocopiers 
¶ Televisions, video screens, telephones with video displays; VCR & DVD players 
The nearest collection site for these items is Veolia ES Technical Solutions, 1275 Mineral Springs Drive, Port Washington.   
Hours:  Mondays - 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.; 262-243-8998.  There will be a fee charged for electronics disposal. 



DIRECTORY 
 

SAUKVILLE MUNICIPAL CENTER  
639 East Green Bay Avenue 
Saukville, WI  53080 
Office Hours:  8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  M-F 
P: 262-284-9423;  F: 262-284-9527  
Email:  villagehall@village.saukville.wi.us 
Website:  www.village.saukville.wi.us  
TW Cable Access Channel 25 
 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
649 East Green Bay Avenue 
Saukville, WI  53080 
911 ( Emergency) 
262-284-0444 (Non-Emergency) 
262-284-5404 (Fax) 
 

VILLAGE BOARD 
Barb Dickmann, President 262-284-0310 
bdickmann@village.saukville.wi.us   
 

Trustees: 
Joseph Caban  262-284-2574 
jcaban@village.saukville.wi.us   
 

Scott Fischer  414-510-6622 
srfischer@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

Michael Gielow  262-268-1523 
mgielow@village.saukville.wi.us  
 

Mike Krocka  262-284-0004 
mkrocka@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

David Maglio                 414-659-5811 
dkmaglio@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

Dan Sauer  414-807-1137 
dsauer@village.saukville.wi.us  
 

VOICE MAIL 
Voice Mail at Village Hall is available after 
hours and on weekends.  Call 262-284-9423 
with the following Extensions: 
 

Barbara Dickmann, President                 1219 
Dawn Wagner, Administrator                 1211 
Mary Kay Baumann, Clerk  1212 
Vicki Lee, Treasurer                 1213 
Michelle Jaeger, Administrative Asst. 1214 
Community Development/Zoning  1211 
Jack Morrison, Emergency Mgt. 1217 

 

VILLAGE PRESIDENTôS OFFICE HOURS 
 

Barb Dickmann is available to the public at the  
Village Municipal Center by appointment only. 

 

Call Village Hall at 262-284-9423, Ext. 1219 
to set up an appointment. 

VILLAGE OF SAUKVILLE 
639 East Green Bay Avenue 

Saukville  WI 53080 
Ph: 262-284-9423 
F: 262-284-9527 

www.village.saukville.wi.us 

DEPARTMENTS 
 

PUBLIC WORKS GARAGE 
284-0545      
 

WATER/WASTEWATER UTILITY 
284-3185 
284-0444 (Emergency - P.D.) 
 

OSCAR GRADY LIBRARY 
284-6022 
www.oscargradylibrary.org   
 

FIRE DEPARTMENT 
911 ( Emergency) 
284-5800 (Non-Emergency) 
 

PERMIT & INSPECTION DEPT. 
Administered by: 
Village of Grafton Inspection Dept. 
860 Badger Circle, Grafton, WI  53024 
P: 262-375-5305   F: 262-375-5312 
______________________________________ 
 

ADMINISTRATOR 
Dawn Wagner 
dwagner@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

CLERK 
Mary Kay Baumann 
mkbaumann@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

TREASURER 
Vicki Lee 
vlee@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Michelle Jaeger 
mjaeger@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

POLICE CHIEF 
Jeff Goetz 
jgoetz@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

FIRE CHIEF 
Gilly Schultz 
gschultz@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

PUBLIC WORKS SUPERINTENDENT 
Raymond deBruijn 
rdebruijn@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT  DIRECTOR 
Jack Morrison 
jmorrison@village.saukville.wi.us 

WASTEWATER UTILITY SUPERINTENDENT 
Ray Hartmann 
rhartmann@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

WATER UTILITY SUPERINTENDENT 
Dale Kropidlowski 
dkropidlowski@village.saukville.wi.us  
 

LIBRARY DIRECTOR 
Jen Gerber 
jgerber@village.saukville.wi.us 
______________________________________ 
 

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
 

639 E. Green Bay Ave. (in Village Hall Bldg) 
Saukville, WI  53080 
262-268-1970 
www.saukvillechamber.org 
exec@saukvillechamber.org  
 
OZAUKEE COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
 

Donald Clark, Wards 1,2,3,6  414-322-7319 
dclark@co.ozaukee.wi.us  
 

Lee Schlenvogt, Ward 4     262-284-5728 
lschlenvogt@co.ozaukee.wi.us  
 

Barbara Jobs, Wards 5     262-675-6734 
bjobs@co.ozaukee.wi.us  
 

Thomas Grabow, Ward 7      262-377-7650 
tgrabow@co.ozaukee.wi.us  

 
STATE LEADERS 
 

GOVERNOR SCOTT WALKER 
115 East, State Capitol  
Madison, WI  53707 
608-266-1212 
www.wisgov.state.wi.us  
govgeneral@wisconsin.gov  
 

SENATOR DUEY STROEBEL 
Room 20 South, State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882, Madison, WI  53707 
608-266-7513 or 800-662-1227 
Sen.Stroebel@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 

REPRESENTATIVE  ROBERT BROOKS 
60th Assembly District 
Room 107 West, State Capitol 
P.O. Box 8952, Madison, WI  53708 
888-534-0060 or  608-267-2369 
Rep.Rob.Brooks@legis.wisconsin.gov  

SAUKVILLE IS A CHARACTER COUNTS! COMMUNITY 
Character Counts! strengthens young lives through character education focusing on the {ƛȄ tƛƭƭŀǊǎ of Character:  

Trustworthiness, Respect, Responsibility, Fairness, Caring, and Citizenship.  

http://www.pwssd.k12.wi.us/education/components/scrapbook/default.php?sectiondetailid=8735&linkid=nav-menu-container-1-8382

